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The Honorable Reagan Dunn, Chair

Regional Transit Committee

King County Courthouse

KCC-CC-1200

500 – Third Avenue

Seattle, WA 98104

Dear Councilmember Dunn:

As an advisory group to the Regional Transit Committee, the King County Metro Transit Advisory Committee is working on the issue of improved bus shelters as an important element of maintaining ridership and encouraging new ridership within the Metro service area. 

All members of the Transit Advisory Committee are active bus riders. These suggestions reflect our experiences as Metro patrons.

We ask the Council to establish a goal within the Six Year Plan that Metro will make a net gain of 70 additional shelters each year.  Currently there are over 400 stops eligible for new shelters.  The current net gain each year is far lower than 70 and insignificant compared to the 9500 bus stops in the system. 

We encourage the Council to update the dual area criteria (i.e., bus shelters are provided to bus stops with 25 daily boardees in the suburbs and 50 boardees in the city) to reflect both the number of boardings and the length of rider wait times.  If wait times are taken into account, the suburbs would be compensated and everybody would be treated equally. 

Illuminated shelters are an incentive for people who don't currently use Metro Transit to wait for a bus with a feeling of greater security.  Both shelter lighting and nearby pedestrian lighting are great crime deterrents.  Public behavior is generally more civil in lighted areas.  We encourage the use of solar panels to keep lighting costs low.

We would further recommend a new revenue source which could grow with the region and with the number of shelters.

We ask the Council to explore bus shelter advertising as a revenue source that could be used to increase the number of shelters.  Such revenues need to be dedicated to funding capital costs and maintenance for the bus shelters.  A visual compromise solution might be to have regulated “sponsored” bus stops with fixed size logos.  Because policy regarding bus shelter advertising often resides with local jurisdictional sign codes, we urge the King County Council to work with local communities to explore the benefits of bus shelter advertising through pilot projects and other innovative partnerships and approaches.

We encourage the Council to explore transportation benefit districts as a revenue source that could be used to increase the number of shelters. We understand that these districts derive from a bill authorized by this year's legislature and can help cities or even neighborhoods to fund needed improvements.  

Bus shelters are an essential element to first class transit service in King County. Please remember, every bus trip starts at a bus stop.  Let’s make a good first impression.

The King County Metro Transit Advisory Committee strongly recommends that Metro move towards providing shelter at every bus stop.

Sincerely,

David Elliott, Chair

King County Metro Transit Advisory Committee

CC:
The Honorable Ron Sims, King County Executive
The Honorable Julia Patterson, Chair, Transportation Committee, King County Council 

Members, Regional Transit Committee

The Honorable Jan Drago, Chair, Seattle City Council Transportation Committee

The Honorable Grant Degginger, Mayor, City of Bellevue

Harold Taniguchi, Director, King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT)

Laurie Brown, Deputy Director, KCDOT

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, KCDOT

Victor Obeso, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Division, KCDOT 

David Hull, Supervisor, Service Planning, Metro Transit Division, KCDOT 

Betty Gulledge-Bennett, Supervisor, Community Relations and Communications, KCDOT

